Update meeting on migrant policies in the Netherlands.
On February 19 a big network of 55 persons came together to speak about developments within the migration policies of the government in the Netherlands. Local volunteers of refugee councils, church groups and groups that support undocumented were represented at this day. 

The first issue that was discussed was the situation of Christians from Iran, who are in the Netherlands and whose application is refused. Lawyer MPM Bogaers gave the juridical information. He told that in Iran a new law is adopted that says that apostates get the death penalty. During the introduction of this law he wondered that there were no protests from churches against this. He brought a petition to sign and to send to the ambassador of Iran, this petition was made together with the Iran Church in Apeldoorn, city in the Netherlands. Further he brought jurisprudence what can be used. 
The second issue was the situation of unaccompanied minors in detention. A new law will come after years of advocacy from a broad coalition “no kids behind bars” in which the protestant church of the Netherlands is involved. This new law says minors will no longer be detained. This is a success for the coalition. Carla van Os, working for defence for children the Netherlands explained how to use the international treaty of children’s rights can be used in procedures in which the well being of children is involved.  She told the audience to always make a connection to the articles in this treaty. 

The third issue was the termination of the categorical protection policy of asylum seekers form Iraq and Somalia. Mrs. Myrthe Wijnkoop from the Refugee Council in the Netherlands explained the political vision behind this, and she also gave arguments for individuals from those countries. She gave the possibility of the higher court in Strasbourg.  In a case of a Somali woman, the court in Strasbourg was a success, the woman cannot be sent back. This is also important for all those who come from the same region in Somalia.   
The last issue was the closing of emergency shelters by the municipalities, what is an agreement between the secretary of state Albayrak and the municipalities. Now we see that families are put on the street without shelter, even families with children. So therefore municipalities start giving shelter again, but they give this shelter homes a different name so that the agreement is not broken. Several organizations launched a hotline for migrants on the street. 

All participants went home with a lot of new information, but also with the possibility of networking on themes with the other participants they met.

The Dutch info is available at http://www.kerkinactie.nl/news.aspx?page=5816
